Council of Chairs
Jan. 31, 2012

Present: Margie Tucker, Tom Costa, Kathy Still, Tom Galyean, Ken Tiller, Bryan Hoyt, Frank Frey, Sandy Huguenin, Amelia Harris, Alex Edwards, Amy Clark, Jeff Cantrell

Kathy Still asked the group to remind faculty that news releases must be authorized through College Relations; they should not be submitted to the media by individuals. Still, as the director of News and Media Relations, is the official spokesperson for the college. Questions and phone calls from reporters regarding sensitive issues should be directed to her.

Tom Galyean announced the creation of a web site designed to assist faculty in seeking funding. The web site contains information on corporate and foundation Requests for Proposals, resources, a grant writing toolkit and an example of a proposal.

Mr. Huguenin said that budget requests are due tomorrow (Feb. 1). He is working on revisions to the Faculty Handbook, and editing will soon be complete for the 2012-13 College Catalog. He asked that faculty send to him any discrepancies/errors/contradictions they have noticed in either publication so they can be corrected.

Ms. Harris announced that abstracts for the Student Research Symposium are due Feb. 22. Students may email their abstracts to symposiumsubmission@uvawise.edu. A short bio should be included.

A number of Jenzabar issues were discussed but no proposals made.

